VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

March 10, 2009

5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on March 10, 2009 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

Sherrill Bradford
Terri Racher
EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

Turner Wilson 

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve. 
The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
Councilor Bradford asked what had been purchased from US Blue Book.
Turner Wilson stated the US Blue Book sold water system equipment and parts.   He stated he had purchased supplies for the installation of the Adedge Filtration System.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes
The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes. 
Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes for the Special Meeting on February 24, 2009.  
Councilor Racher seconded the motion.
Councilor Bradford clarified what she had said regarding the three important Bills that had been introduced during the Legislative Session that needed to be opposed.

The Clerk noted the clarification.      
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Seely:   For
Councilor Smith:   For
Councilor Racher:  For
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Public Works Update – Turner Wilson

Huey Lane Water Improvements:  

Mr. Wilson reported that he had hit rock while digging the Huey Lane water line.  

Mr. Wilson stated he had researched the price of renting equipment at $150.00 per day or $600.00 per week.    
Mr. Wilson stated the rock was 2 feet below the surface, and he needed the pipe to be bedded in the ditch at 3 feet below the surface.
The Mayor told Mr. Wilson to do what he needed to do to get the job done.

Water Filtration:  
Mr. Wilson reported he had purchased all the supplies needed to make the connection from the wells to the treatment plant.  
Mr. Wilson stated he would be able to complete all the work by the end of the week.

Mr. Wilson stated he expected a representative from Adedge to come to Corona in the near future to assist with installing the media in the filtration tanks and completing the final start-up procedure. 
Water Tank:  
Mr. Wilson reported the new water storage tank had been completed and was now on line.

Unaccounted Water: 
Mr. Wilson stated the unaccounted water for the month of February was still at 15%.  
Mr. Wilson stated there had been a leak at Joel Burroughs that could account for some of the un-metered usage as well as a leak that occurred at the corner of Ker and Old Crown during the month.  
Mr. Wilson expressed his concern that the unaccounted water was still very high regardless of the control procedures he had put in place in January.
Mr. Wilson reported he was not able to find any other evidence to support the large amount of unaccounted water but would continue to search for a solution.  
Natural Gas System:   
Mr. Wilson stated he was still waiting to receive the letter from the Public Regulatory Commission listing the violations from the recent inspection.  He stated the operating manual would be one of the violations, but the PRC had already committed to help the Village correct the operating manual.   He reported the Clerk and her staff was working on the Public Awareness Pamphlet.  
Wastewater:   
Mr. Wilson reported the Wastewater Treatment Project was moving along on schedule. 
Cone Construction would be pouring concrete the following week to complete various items for the treatment plant, headworks, and manholes.   He also reported the landscaping contractor would soon be expected on site to start installation of the drip systems at the athletic field.
Solid Waste:  
Mr. Wilson reported the solid waste program was running well.  He mentioned the pile of lawn clippings and branches were building up and asked Councilor Racher when the chipper would be available.
Councilor Racher stated the chipper was in Corona, and the Clerk had already approached them about the situation.  
Councilor Racher stated they would chip the pile as soon as they could find some time away from their business projects.
The Mayor asked Mr. Wilson if there were any problems with the electrical work that needed to be done to connect the Adedge Equipment to the water system.
Mr. Wilson stated there were no problems, and he had figured out how to solve all the issues so there was no longer a need to hire an electrician.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor
The Mayor stated he had no discussion items.
Councilor Bradford mentioned she had already read the 2007-2008 Audit scheduled to be on the agenda for the next meeting on March 13, 2009 and noted the approved audit had reported no findings.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment
Councilor Seely made a motion to adjourn.

Councilor Racher seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Racher:   For
Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Smith:   For
Councilor Seely:   For 
None Opposed.

Motion Passed

Approved

__________________________




          ___________

William E. Hignight, Mayor






Date

___________________________




          _____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer





Date   

